Dixie Region SCCA General Membership Meeting October 2nd, 2013

Meeting called to order by Chris Yearwood at 7:30 PM

Meeting Minutes: Read by Wilson Richardson: Unanimously approved.

Board Meeting Minutes: Read by Wilson Richardson: Unanimously approved.

Treasurer's Report: Given by Robert Mayfield. Current balance is \$19,306.43

Membership Report: Given by Chris Yearwood. 126 members. Down by 2 members since last month

Old Business:

Mike Lollar will pick up documentation from trailer manufacturer so it can be registered.

September event went well with the exception of the rainy weather.

Heidi Nitti will follow up with Mr. Nitti Sr. about foam block for t-link box.

Final Nominations (bolded nomination are new as of this meeting)

Regional Executive: Chris Yearwood Assistant RE: Bryan Batchelor

Treasurer: Stephanie Lollar, Robert Mayfield Secretary: Stephen Tillman, Wilson Richardson

Board Members: Alan Russell, Andre Jameson, Arty Gallegos, Cody Johnson, Heidi Nitti, Jamie Bell, JD Kemp, Michael May, **Mike Lollar**, Rob Ippolito, Russ Clark, Steven Seymore, Terry Nitti Jr.

Motion made to close nominations. Motion approved.

Ballots should be mailed out by Nov 1st. and returned by the December meeting.

Website will have a notice that addresses need to be updated in order to receive a ballot.

New Business:

Russ Clark will chair the October event.

National Tour will not be a match tour.

Membership would like that more than one member should be involved in negotiating with SGMP for large events like the National Tour.

Stephen Tillman has requested that the membership submit artwork or ideas for the 2013 AvA Trophy.

Buccaneer Region is having attendance issues.

BMWCCA is looking for coaches to help with their the street survival school in November. Bryan Batchelor will forward the information to the membership.

TheHelmetMan.com has offered the region a \$300 helmet and \$20 off coupons for all members in exchange for ad space on our website. Region could raffle the helmet off at the awards banquet.

Chris Yearwood would like for the bylaws to be changed next year to amend the term limit for RE from 3 years to 5 years.

Alan has announced that he will run for Regional Executive next year.

With Alan's announcement Chris rescinds his request that the bylaws be changed.

Other Business:

New people:

Damian Carter, Scion FR-S

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM